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 CMAC BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Monday, Oct. 18, 2010 at 6PM

Yankee Diner, Renton
Present: Scot Johnston, Jeff Kray, Alden Garrett, Dan Greenshields, Marne Osborne, Duane Stone, Bill Koefoed, Fred Wurden, Steve Sundberg, and Kris Jarvis
Absent:  Craig Reininger and Sarah Fiskan
Ex Officio Members present: Alan Lauba, Lynne Bielaski and April Hicks
Ex Officio Members absent: Kari Hensien
Approval of minutes from Sept. 20th meeting
Motion made by Bill to accept the minutes as written; seconded by Dan.  Approved.
President’s Report:
Kari was absent, Jeff gave her report, along with Lynne:  
New website/Online registration:  The work is more spread out for Lynne.  She doesn’t have piles of paperwork, but she still needs to enter into Quickbooks (there’s no importing process).  Addresses will need to be updated.

The Prep program is over capacity with a wait list.  There are four J7’s registered.  They will be pulled from the program; we’ll contact them in a way that they’ll return next year! Scot made a motion to increase the maximum size of the Saturday/Prep Program from 140 to 150; seconded by Bill.  Approved.  The Prep Program is closed.  Jeff will serve as the contact person for any potential complaints.

Paul Clarke will pull from the wait list if there is a spot.  Preference will go to returning families, then to J4’s, J5’s, and J6’s.

Fred moved that the race fee be $35 per racer per race; Bill seconded; approved.

Kari is going to be further updating the website with lodging, equipment, etc.

Marne (J3 Rep) and Alden (J1/2 Rep) will get together and figure out the lodging for the races, then communicate this to Kari for the website.

Volunteer Coordinator – April Hicks

Online volunteer sign-up is going well:  about half the spots are filled.  In the Prep program, 65 families haven’t signed up yet.  April is reaching out to them.
Jeff is going to send a letter to the families who didn’t fulfill their volunteer requirements last year explaining the policy.  We need to have a re-cap after each race of those who showed up.  Those who missed their assigned times will be billed at the buy-out rate.

Program Director’s Report – Alan Lauba
The Race Crew sets up timing, preps the race course, and oversees many of the volunteers.  April will make introductions early in the season with the race crew members.
Alan is meeting with Sean Bold and Jeff Kray to sign the concession agreement.  John Kircher is open to meeting with Alan about the grooming.

Terrain Park policy:  Alan is going to add a line item on the Coach’s Responsibilities regarding the Terrain Park. CMAC Policy is that coaches will not take racers into the Terrain Park.
Alan will ask the staff to update their photos and bios for the website, along with their adding their USSA numbers.

Colorado Camp will be Nov. 10 – 15th.  (We need to make sure that Copper Mtn. is named on our insurance.)  Sun Peaks is Nov. 27 – 30th.

Treasurer’s Report – Bill Koefoed
We’re doing fine so far! 
Governance Report – Scot Johnston

Scot passed out IRS Form 1023 – the Exemption Application (filed in 1971).

The Board also received a copy of the Articles of Incorporation (which were amended in 1974).  Before re-filing them with the State, Scot will make some suggestions of what to change.  We will need to conform our purpose to be a 501(c)3 appropriate.

Committee Reports
Sponsorship:  Steve Sundberg
Corporate Sponsors are still being contacted (Morgan Stanley, Sturtevant’s, Microsoft, etc.) with new ones being targeted.  He is hoping to update our red and blue panels, along with the Finish Shack.  Steve is updating the brochure of what one receives for sponsoring.
The Fund for Excellence postcards are being printed with envelopes at a cost of .39 for the card and envelope.  They will be sent to the membership AND the alumni in November.  Amy Leonard can assist with locating alumni members so they are not overlooked.  For those making a $50 donation, a USST tee-shirt with the CMAC logo will be sent.
Clothing: Dan Greenshields

Dan is going to research logo-ware for CMAC.

Handbook:  Sarah Fiskan

There is so much information on the website; the Handbook would be the bigger picture – a Parent’s Survival Guide:  What to expect through the years and what to expect after CMAC.  Alden is gathering post-grad information.

Buddy Werner Exploratory Committee:  Fred Wurden

Fred is continuing his research, but has found that for 270 athletes, we would need 180 rooms, which would mean the athletes would be in Enumclaw.

New Business:

Timers: We currently have the Brauer system.  Alan is researching other systems, like Microgate (Italy).  
Radios:  We need to upgrade 6-8 radios and the B-netting.  Bill moved that we have Alan buy at least 6 radios ($2000 budget) from the Fund of Excellence; seconded by Fred.  (In the past, these items came from donations and clothing income; none of the timing equipment has come from the operating budget.  The radios & timers are race specific, not training operating items.)  Motion passes.

PNSEF Banquet/Fundraiser:  Nov. 6th at the Newport Yacht Club!

Dan moved that we adjourn; seconded by Steve.  Adjourned at 9 PM.

Next meeting:  Tuesday, Nov. 23rd at 6 PM at REI.






